



PASTOR JENESIS S. SANTIAGO

EMAIL: jenesissantiago@yahoo.com MOBILE: (01163) 9951038471

SUPPORT ADDRESS:

Heartbeat International Missions PO BOX 1941, Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 Contact No. 423 707 5468 Email: heartbeatteam@aol.com

OCTOBER-DECEMBER 2024 REPORT

Our Dearest and Ever Faithful Ministry Partners,

A HAPPY AND BLESSED NEW YEAR!!!

We trust you had a wonderful holiday season celebrating the birth of our Blessed Savior Jesus Christ, spending quality time with family and love ones, as well as starting off this brand new year praising the Lord! Once again, we want to express our deepest and sincerest gratitude for your unwavering support and faithful prayers for us. We can never thank you enough! **Thank you from the bottom of our hearts!!!**

OCTOBER— We thank and praise God Almighty for the continuous opportunities and ministries He gives us. By His grace, our children ministry remains. Though some of the kids have become teenagers and stopped attending our children centers, thank God for those who stays and also for the new ones. We're also grateful to God for the ministry of conducting a Bible Study at Galaxy Apartment. We may not be able to do it every week now because of the ongoing construction at our campsite, we're still welcomed to do it whenever we can. Praise God for the students who give their time to listen to God's Word. In addition, God gave us another opportunity to share God's Word at 3 different funeral services. Whenever we do the prayer of acceptance, we hear people profess in receiving Jesus as their Savior. We never know the result but God does and someday, we will see:) We just have to do our part in sharing the gospel to the lost.





BIBLE STUDY AT GALAXY APARTMENT...









In the same month, we started a Joint Sports Fellowship with 2 neighboring churches, aiming to strengthen the relationship of our youth as brothers and sisters in the Lord and evangelizing through sports. As a result of this, we have two young men (visitors) who now come to church—praying they'll really get saved and continue coming.





Ministering at the birthday celebration of Sis. Emelyn, the sister of Galaxy Apartment's owner!





E

R





DECEMBER—By God's wonderful and amazing grace, we were able to finish the year well. It's one of the busiest and most tiring months of the year but definitely the one we always look forward to. As God's children, we should be the ones celebrating the Savior's birth the most! We thank the Father for His love and showing that love by giving us His Only Begotten Son Jesus Christ. Truly, Jesus is the reason for the season!



Sports Fellowship Championship—although our church didn't get the first place, we rejoice for the first time visitors who came to play and heard the gospel including 4 professional referees!

Calongbuyan Outreach Christmas Program and gift giving-ministered to 40 kids and 18 adults! Shared to them why was Jesus born...



Joint Christmas program and gift giving of our 2 children's center-34 kids were able to come and hear about Jesus!

Church Christmas Sunday-praise God for 5 returning visitors and 2 first time ones. We also rejoice for 2 juniors who followed the Lord in water baptism!



CAMP HOPE UPDATE (Multi-purpose Gym)



By God's sufficient provision, we have finished the flooring (rough finish) of this multi-purpose gym and we are almost done with its 5 concrete post. We still have 5 more post to do and then we'll be working on the roofing next, Lord willing! It's really amazing how the Lord is working on this project. Most of our laborers are the pastors of New Hope churches and missions. This is about 3 hrs. far from Candon City where I am pastoring and I travel back and forth to supervise it. It's a lot of hard work and sacrifice but it's all for God's glory! This gym will be used for camps, conferences and fellowships of New Hope Churches and Missions and praying it will be ready to use for our youth camp in April! THANK YOU to all who are praying with us and helping us financially with this project!!! We are very excited for this to be finished. Please continue to pray with us—God's strength and protection and more provision...

PRAYER REQUESTS:

- -more souls to be saved and added to the church
- -spiritual growth of our newly baptized members
- -Our theme this year, "Followers of God" (God's working in us individually)

